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Mister Vice President,
The Philippines warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of Peru to the 28th Session of the UPR Working Group. 
My delegation commends the efforts by the Government of Peru to harmonize public policies to uphold and strengthen human rights standards, and to formulate its third National Human Rights Plan for 2017-2021. 

The Philippines notes the comprehensive programs and holistic approach that the Government of Peru has taken to promote and protect the rights of children, including Peru’s ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure, efforts to address the situation of street children and adolescents, the law upholding the right of children and adolescents to decent treatment, the National Strategy for the Prevention and Eradication of Child Labour, and the adoption of the protocol on assistance for persons and families rescued from terrorist groups. 
The Philippines welcomes the decisive steps taken by Peru to address anti-trafficking in persons, in particular, the new implementing regulation on the law on Trafficking in Persons and Smuggling of Migrants and the National Action Plan to Combat Trafficking in Persons.  

Mister Vice President, the Philippines recommends that Peru consider ratifying ILO Convention 189. 

Finally, Mister Vice President, the Philippine delegation wishes Peru all success in the continued implementation of the accepted recommendations.
Thank you, Mister Vice President. END
